MINUTES OF SPECIAL TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF JUNE 30, 2005

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Purpose:  To discuss the request of those opposing the current design/plans of the proposed new Public Safety Building for the formation of a new committee as stated in #9 of the “General Concerns of Citizens of Torch Lake Township Related to the Proposed Fire/EMS/Township Hall”.

Present:  Schmidt, Leech, Schultz, Parker, Martel                 Audience: 49 +/-

Supervisor Schmidt convened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

Martel was requested to read his memo to the Board dated June 27, 2005 in which he proposed three motions for consideration at this meeting.  The board was asked for comments and there was lengthy discussion.  Comments were received from various members of the audience. A petition signed by 90 residents and/or property owners was presented to the board.  The petition urged the board to resist the change of priorities for this project from a “needs first” to a “costs first” basis and to continue with current design/plans as described in the drawings dated March 15, 2005 and the previously proposed bidding process.

Schmidt made a motion not to form a committee as defined in #9 of the “General Concerns of Citizens of Torch Lake Township Related to the Proposed Fire/EMS/Township Hall”.  Motion was seconded and passed 4-1 with Martel dissenting.

There was further discussion regarding the bidding process and how the board will proceed.  It was agreed that Schmidt and Parker would continue to work with their financial analysis to determine a figure for the project that will not require an increase in taxes.   They anticipate they will complete the analysis to their joint satisfaction in four weeks.  The bidding process is on hold until then.

The board discussed the appointment of a few residents who are knowledgeable in the bidding, construction, and financial aspects of building to advise the board in the future processes.  Parker agreed to write up the tasks for such a committee.

The meeting adjourned at 9:25p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

